ANNEX 1



Executive Services

Gibson Building, Gibson Drive Kings Hill, West Malling Kent ME19 4LZ

Switchboard 01732 844522 DX 92854 West Malling 01732 874958 (text only) Minicom Web Site http://www.tmbc.gov.uk

Email executive.services@tmbc.gov.uk

Jim Paice

Minister of State for Agriculture and Food Department for Food, Environment and Rural

Affairs

Nobel House 17 Smith Square

London SW1P 3JR Contact **Mark Raymond** Direct line 01732 876267 Email

Mark.raymond@tmbc.gov.uk

Fax 01732 876004

Date 26 July 2012

Dear Mr Paice

WEST KENT LEADER PROGRAMME – FUNDING ISSUES

The Borough Council is an active member of the Local Action Group which is delivering the above Leader programme. The Council's Communities Advisory Board, which met on the 23rd July 2012, resolved that I should write to you regarding the need for additional funding to the allocated to the West Kent Leader programme for 2013/14.

As you may be aware, of the 62 Leader groups operating nationally, the West Kent Leader Programme is one of the most successful. It has constantly performed to a high standard allocating grant to suitable projects with a particular focus on assisting farmers, foresters and other rural businesses.

The West Kent Programme has now allocated all of is available funding following the 20% cut imposed on the programme last year. This means that, without additional support, the programme will now have to close one year earlier than was originally set out in its Business Plan. The programme has outstanding bids for funding of a total value in excess of £350,000 which now cannot be supported.

Our success here in West Kent does not appear to be matched by other Leader programmes. It is understood that many Leader programmes have failed to allocate their grant funding in accordance with their business plans and that the average spend across all 64 Leader groups is only 54% against profile with some spending less than 20% of their allocation. Partners in West Kent are aware that there is over £3M of underspends across the programme as at March 2012.



The Borough Council believes that swift and positive action is now required by yourself to reallocate underspends from the poorer performing Leader groups to those more able to ensure that this funding is used to provide much needed support to the rural economy. The West Kent Leader Programme is ready to take up this challenge should you agree that such a review of distribution of programme funding is now both urgent and necessary.

Date: 26 July 2012

Yours sincerely

CIIr Brian LukerCabinet Member for Communities